NE-1009 Multi-State Project – Annual Meeting, November 15, 2002, Chicago, IL

Present: Steve Oliver (University of Tennessee), Pam Ruegg (University of Wisconsin), Sheila Andrew (University of Connecticut), John Wenz (Colorado State University), Larry Fox (University of Washington), Leo Timms (Iowa State University), Jerry Roberson (Kansas State University), Ken Leslie (Guelph), Randy Dingwell (Kansas State University), Ron Erskine (Michigan State University), Jim Cullor (University of California), Sandra Godden (University of Minnesota), Jan Sargeant (Kansas State University), Joe Hogan (Ohio State University), Ynte Schukken (Cornell), John Barlow (University of Vermont), Kirklyn Kerr (University of Connecticut), Dawn Morin (University of Illinois), Walt Hurley (University of Illinois), Gina Pighetti (University of Tennessee), Dave Kelton (Guelph), John Middleton (Washington State University)

1.
Call to order by the Chair -- Sheila Andrews at 7:35 AM.

2.
Discussion of 2001 minutes

The minutes were distributed and it was moved and seconded to accept the minutes as distributed.  The motion was passed unanimously.  

3.
Introductions

Our new members joined us this morning: Sandra Godden from University of Minnesota, John Middleton from University of Missouri, and Pam Ruegg (University of Wisconsin).

4.
Comments by Dr. Kirklyn Kerr (Dean Kerr, Uconn), Administrative Advisor

The MRWC had an excellent turnout this year and was a successful meeting.  

Those participating in the rewrite did a great job – there were many positive comments by the reviewers.  

The reports and minutes are DUE 60 DAYS after this meeting.  They need to be submitted via NIMMS paperless submission system (www.lgu.umd.edu).  Ruby Maize is very helpful in this submission process.  Gina Pighetti will be submitting these reports this year.  Remember, that this is last years report and should use previous objectives.  Call those who have not submitted their report and have not attended.

A bit of a change in the regional leadership.  There is an attempt to better integrate research and extension.  The northeast region will be responsible for lobbying for budgets of all regions.  

For those who want to become new members, they will need to go through their individual experiment stations and file an addendum to request participation.  The addendum form can be found on the NIMMS system (see email address above).  On this form it will be necessary to report which objectives of the regional project you will contribute too.  This form needs to be submitted by the lead research person for the institution or experiment station.  This will be forwarded to Dean Kerr who will send it into the system.

For those who are members, you should have already received an electronic notice from USDA to fill out the CRIS forms for the new regional project.

On a side note Dean Kerr would like to go to New Orleans in 2004. (
5.
Comments by USDA/CREED Advisor

Dave Morris was not present, therefore, Dean Kerr passed along his knowledge of what is occurring.  The proposed budget has not been passed.  Until the issues of home security are settled, most likely we will continue under the continuing resolution.  If the new budget is passed there will be a 3% increase in multi-state projects.  Additionally, the IFAFS program will not be continued.  Funds from this program have been redistributed to other programs.  

Joe Hogan asked if there were any ‘negative’ comments on the project review, which there were not.  This may be reflective of the new review process – proposals were sent to department heads as opposed to individual scientists.  

All regional project numbers were updated to dismiss the perception that the group/project has not changed over the years.  

Thank you Dean Kerr for the early notice of the meeting so travel plans could be made.

 6.
Report from MRWC and joint NE-1009 meeting held Nov 13 and 14.


This year we had 36 excellent presentations and ~ 50 people attend the meeting.

The next meeting will occur November 5-7, 2003 in Chicago, IL.  Randy Dingwell was elected to chair the next meeting.  Gina Pighetti will make hotel arrangements for the next year and Bill Owens will continue to co-organize the meeting.


An email list was collected at the meeting and will be sent out soon.

7.
Old Business

THANK YOU to those who partipicated in the regional project rewrite and getting it approved!  A BIG THANK YOU to Jan Sargeant for spear-heading this effort, as well as Ynte Schukken, Sheila Andrews, Dean Kerr, and Ruby Maize.  

8.
Web page (put in website address)

Our new regional project number is up and a copy of the newly approved project will be up soon.   

Reports can be sent in through this site – ONLY 3 have been submitted thus far.  Don’t forget – I will need to submit the final report in 60 days.  The website (put in address) can also be reached via a link from the NMC website (nmconline.org)

ANY volunteers to take over the website?  No takers, so Walt has agreed to trudge on.

A BIG THANK YOU to Walt for taking care of the website.  

9.
Update of multi-state collaborative heifer mastitis research project

Overall review by Larry Fox – The purpose of the project is to evaluate the effect of the prepartum intramammary antibiotic therapy on udder health, milk production, and reproductive performance in dairy heifers.  Participating stations with numbers of heifers expected to enroll and completed will be summarized below.  To date ?? heifers have completed the trial, with more enrolled, and other heifers waiting enrollment.  The stations at Iowa, Kansas State University, and Ohio State University intend to enroll heifers in the project over the next several months.  Louisianna State University has completed the project.  The Cornell station has completed the most heifers and gave a preliminary report at the MRWC.  The project should be wrapped up this summer.  A report combining the results from all stations will be prepared, presented, and submitted for the NE-1009 meeting in 2003.  
 

	Station
	Heifers enrolled
	Heifers completed

	Guelph
	29
	22

	Cornell
	
	101

	WSU
	14
	8

	LSU
	57
	57

	UT
	
	51

	UKy
	16
	6

	Iowa
	
	

	KSU
	
	

	OSU
	
	

	UConn
	16
	12

	Total
	
	


Progress of measuring milk ketones as a subobjective of the study by Ken Leslie.  A new cow-side test that measures BHBA levels should provide information regarding the link between energy balance, immunity, and mastitis cure/infection rates.  The kit was donated by San Wa but is distributed in the US by Elanco.  These have been sent to each branch station participating.  Currently there are no results, but preliminary work was reported by LSU at the MRWC.  Ken believes that this should be incorporated as a subcomponent of the project, not a separate entity.  


Progress of antibiotic residue screening test evaluation as a subobjective of the study by Sheila Andrew.  Milk samples are collected at 3, 6, and 10 d after calving to screen for antibiotics using the Delvo test prior to being placed in the bulk tank.  These samples are also frozen and sent to Sheila for confirmation via another Delvo test.  These samples are compared against another known negative animal, as well as tested following heat treatment.  There was considerable discussion regarding the use of the Delvo as a confirmatory test.  The concerns were false positive rates and perpetuating its use as a ‘reasonable’ cow-side test for antibiotics.  The end result was that Sheila will provide an estimate of running positive samples only through HPLC to check for antibiotic residues (~10-15% of 1500 milk samples are expected to be positive).  Dawn Morin also will check costs for running at their facility.  Additionally, it was suggested that the group kick in $100-200 per station to help offset the costs.  

10.
Other business – none.

11.
New Business.


Election of secretary – Randy Dingwell nominated and approved


Next meeting dates and locations – Wednesday, November 5 through Friday, November 7 2003 in Chicago at Holiday Inn 


Other business – continue meeting at 7:30 am next year


New people – Missouri (John Middleton), Colorado State University (John Wenz).  Sheila Andrews will send an email to experiment stations to facilitate the entry of these individuals into the project.  This would make 18 stations plus Canada. CA was not included on the rewrite and will need to reactivate their membership.  Leo Timms will check with NADC and Jesse Goff to determine if they would like to rejoin.  

12.
Adjournment of business meeting 

Sheila passed the gavel to incoming President, Ynte Schukken, who closed the meeting at 8:35 AM.

